TESC Graduate Studies Announces New Joint MES/MPA Degree

April 6, 2006


Starting Fall 2006, the Master in Environmental Studies and Master in Public Administration Programs at The Evergreen State College will begin offering a combined MES/MPA Degree.  This joint program is designed both for environmental professionals who wish to improve their administrative skills and for public administrators who want to gain expertise in the analysis of environmental issues.  During the 2006-2007 academic year, the program will only be open to currently enrolled MES or MPA students. 


Students must complete a total of 96 credits in both programs to obtain the degree.  This includes core coursework in both programs, electives, plus an 8 or 16 credit MES Thesis.  Students may choose either the MES or MPA quantitative methods/research design programs in the MES or MPA core.  If a student emphasizes Public Policy in the MPA program, s/he must take the MPA Advanced Research Methods course.  If a student is MPA-Tribal, s/he must take five MPA-tribal electives.  Electives should be approximately equally divided between MES and MPA, and the MPA and MES Directors must approve the plan for electives/thesis.


Students must have completed all prerequisites for both programs to be admitted.  Students in either program may have no more than 52 completed credits prior to their transfer into this program.  Current MES or MPA students can apply for this new combined degree by providing the following to Mary McGhee, MPA Associate Director (TESC, Lab I, 3019, Olympia, WA  98505): 

1) An updated personal statement explaining the reasons for wanting to earn the joint degree;

2) An updated academic plan outlining their intended path through the program;
3) Transcripts; and 

4) Two letters of recommendation from faculty in the graduate program in which the student is enrolled at the time of application.

After submitting these documents, a meeting between the applicant and directors of the programs will follow to discuss, in part, the advisability of entering the joint program.  Students interested in applying to the program are encouraged to provide the application documents as soon as possible.  If you have any questions about the combined program, contact Mary McGhee, MPA Associate Director, at 360-867-6554 or mcgheem@evergreen.edu or J.T. Austin, MES Assistant Director at 360-867-6225 or austinj@evergreen.edu.

